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EEFE INSURANGCE «RAFTES «UP
(DO RATES EVER GO DOWN?)

Our group life insurance rates will be going up substantially, effective February 1, 1984,
The current Basic Life rate of 13.5¢ per $1,000 of insurance is to rise to 21.8¢, an
increase of over 61%. In addition, our optional insurance rates will increase by 13%.

The basic reason for this increase is recent '"bad experience'" (i.e., too many of our
members have died).

We last renegotiated our group life insurance policy two years ago and at that time we
were guaranteed a two year rate from Confederation Life. Over the period from January,
1982, to November, 1983, our Basic Life account has developed a $160,000 deficit.

One alternative would have been to negotiate with a new insurance company and leave
Confederation Life with the deficit, but having switched carriers only recently, this
alternative was rejected in favour of renegotiating with Confederation.

Confederation, anxious to keep our business, has made a very competitive offer; specifically:

(1) Due to our relatively good experience prior to 1982, our basic life rate for the last
two years would have been 15.8¢ per $1,000 of insurance, as opposed to the 13.5¢ we
would have been charged had we been grouped with other Carleton employees. With our
recent bad experience, Confederation has rated us with the larger group. This time
it was to our advantage to have this rating, had we as CUASA members been rated alone
again, the new rate would have been higher than the offered 21.8¢ per $1,000 of
insurance;

(2) Confederation has also used the period 1976-1983 to rate our experience rather than
just the last two years for which it has been the underwriter. This is also to our
advantage;

(3) Confederation has agreed to a 15 month as opposed to the standard 12 month rate
guarantee. This will take our renewal to the end of our current collective agreement;
and,

(4) Confederation has also agreed to an extended 10 year amortization period, that is, the
term over which it plans to recoup the current defecit.

In summary, the Confederation offer seems reasonable and acceptable. Remember that as we
as a group get older we must expect our life insurance rates to increase over time. Keep
in mind also that it is the employer (with the help of a consulting actuary) and not CUASA
which carries out these negotiations with our insurance underwriters. CUASA can influence
the negotiations, but only indirectly, and then must accept or reject the result.

Renewal of our LTDI, extended health care and dental plans with Great West Life are now
under negotiation. More on this later,

NOTE: THIS INCREASE WILL BE REFLECTED ON THE JANUARY John Catlahan :
PAYCHEQUES. Benaﬁ/(/té RQ}O’LQA@MWUQ.

WAGE RESTRAINT AND SALARY SAVINGS

At the Senate meeting reviewing the University Budget, CUASA's President (who is also a
Senator) enquired as to the savings resulting from the imposition of Provincial Government
wage restraints. The Vice President (Academic) and President were unable or unwilling to
provide the information.

To set the record straight, we have conservatively estimated the University's savings
from unpaid academic salaries (our lost wages) at $1.5 million. Of course, further
wage savings were made on other employees' salaries. Detailed calculations are
available upon request from the CUASA Office.
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